
ACKNOWLEDGMENTS

My research in India has been financed by the India Council 
of Historical Research and in Europe by the International 
Section of Calouste Gulbenkian Foundation of Portuguese I 
remain deeply obliged to them.My interest in the historical 
research has been stimulated by Prof.G.D.Sharma.It was late 
Prof.S.C.Misra who introduced me to the field of urban 
histflfcy.I am greatly indebted to them.I have done my data 
collection under the direction of Prof.K.S.Mathew who not 
only initiated me to the archaic Portuguese but also helped 
me in many ways.My sincere thanks to him.Without the 
encouragement.co-operation and guidence from my supervisor 
Prof.S.K.Desai,this work would not have been in the present 
form.I express my warm appreciation and gratitude towards 
him.

My sincere thanks are due to all the Directors and the Stafi: 
members of the Historical Archives of Goa,Biblioteca da 
Ajuda, Blblloteca Nacional de Lisboa , Arquivo His tori co 
Ultramarina, Arquivo Nacional da Torre do Tombo,Biblioteca 
da Sociedade de Geografia,Biblioteca Publics e Arquivo 
Dis trial de Evotfra, Blblloteca Geral de Universidade de 

Coimbra,Archivum Romanum Societatis Jesu di Roma and Cetnro 
Filmoteca Ultramarina Portuguese.! also express my thanks to 
the Librarians and the Staff members of Smt.Hansa Mehta 
Library and Central Library of Baroda,Xavier Center of 
Historical and Central Library of Goa, University Library of 
Goa and District Library of Alibaug.My friends Mr.Dhananjay 
Navelkar and Mr. Sambrekar of the Goaf,Archives - not only



helped me in locating relevant books but also supported my 
stapys in Paniim by various ways.Mrs.Morais of the same 
Archives helped me in my research work

I shoul*£also like to express my thanks to Prof.Luis Filip 
Tomaz of the Universidade de Lisboa,Prof.A.R.Kulkarni, 
Dr.Shirodkar, Prof.B.S.Shastri, Dr.K.M.Mathew, Dr.T.R.de
Souza,Prof.S.R.Rao and a number of other scholars who have 
shown interest in my work and made some suggestions that 
enabled me to develop ray research work.My seniors in the 
Department of History of the M.S.University of Baroda ha^C* 
discussed various issues of the present study and made some 
useful comments.I owe to all of them.

My friend Ar.Prakash Vagadia and his draftsmen Mr.Dilip 
Malusare and Mr.Haribhai Sojeetra Spent their valuable time, 
with me during my survey work at Chaul.They helped me in 
measuring the sites, sketching the town planing and finally 
in preparing the map of the town with help of the feed back 
given by me.My greatest debt to Prakash and his team for 
their co-operation and professional assistance.My friends in 
the department, Dr.B.Krishnamurthy and Dr.Rajkumar Hans who 
have taken pains to go through the final draft of my work 
and have suggested some changes that enthused me to revise 
some of the chapters.I am very greatful to both of them.

My father has always evinced great interest in my research 
work and " encouraged me to silde over the stage of 
depression.My sister Pushpa and her friend Mrs.Kashmira Mane 
always stood behind me whenever I had to face some financial 
or domestic problems. My greatful thanks are due to my



friends Prakash Vagadia,Sudhir Sonawane,Suresh Kale,Sudhakar 
Potdar and many others who helped me in several ways during 
the course of my research

Last but not least,I would like to place on records my 
sincere thanks to Mr.Arvindbhai Parmar and Mr.Rajeshbhai 
Patel of Systime Computer Services, Sanaa, Baroda for taking 
real pains in computerizing my work to its finest form.


